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1. Invitation to the European Congress 2008.

The EPF Congress will take part in Frydek-Mistek, Czech Republic on Monday 5 May 2008, starting at 18:00.
As the elected chairman of the Technical Committee, Joachim Lehman, resigned in June 2007, a new chairman will be elected at this Congress. The EPF Vice President, Mrs. Myriam Busselot, is a candidate for this position and in case she will be elected, an election of a new Vice President will take place.
After the Congress a referee clinic will be organised.
Please prepare to confirm your bids for organising European championships and cups in 2009 and 2010 and send new bids for 2011 to the EPF General Secretary.

Here the order of business:
- Roll Call

- President’s Address
- Minutes of the last Congress

- Treasurer’s Report – Auditors report.
- General Secretary’s Report

- Committee Reports
- Election of any vacant position in the Executive
- Action on proposed amendments
- New Member Applicants
- Delinquent Nations
- Hall of Fame
- Future Championships
- Any Other Business
- Adjournment

Welcome to the Congress!
2. Referee clinic in Frydek-Mistek.
After the Congress in Frydek-Mistek, a referee clinic will be organised.
All referees judging in the European Open should preferably take part to be updated about the IPF Technical rules.
IPF has decided that every international referee must take part in at least one referee clinic during a 4 year period to maintain his/her referee card.
3. New address to the Russian PF.
Following the renewed suspension of the Russian PF, the President Vladimir Bogachev has closed the federation’s office in Moscow. Here is the new address to the Russian PF:
661 021, Krasnoyarsk, Russia, Shkolnaya st., 4, office 2, Vice -President, Gennadiy Khodosevich, tel. +7 391 2 21 13 11, mob. +7 904 895 62 93; e-mail: atlant@krk.ru.

4. Greetings from the President.
At this Congress, an election of a new Technical Chairman will take place. Unfortunately, the Technical Chairman Joachim Lehman, had to resign in June last year due to health problems. Myriam Busselot, the EPF Vice President, took on the duty which she has carried out in an excellent manner, and she is now a candidate for election as Technical Chairman at the Congress. If elected, EPF need a new Vice President and a good candidate is Ralph Farquharson from Great Britain. Ralph has previously served as EPF Treasurer and has a long time experience with European powerlifting.

Unfortunately, the Russian PF is again suspended until the end of August due to a positive OCT test of one lifter. That only one lifter causes a suspension of a whole nation is extraordinary, but was part of the IPF conditions when the first suspension period of the Russian PF was terminated 1 September last year. That the strongest powerlifting nation in the World has been suspended twice due to doping abuse is neither a good situation for Russia nor for IPF. However, Russia has established several good antidoping routines and when the organisation is able to change the mentality among lifters and coaches I am sure the Russian PF will make a strong – and clean - come back into World powerlifting at the Open Worlds in Canada this year.
After the Congress in Frydek-Mistek, it will be organized the first referee clinic. These clinics are instituted by IPF to train and co-ordinate referees so they have the same understanding of the IPF Technical rules. This will benefit the lifters as the refereeing hopefully will be more precise and less controversy so the jury will have less work to do. It is important that the referee discuss and agree about how the rules shall be interpreted and practised.
I wish all delegates welcome to the Congress in Frydek-Mistek!

/ Arnulf Wahlstrom
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